BOROUGH OF AVALON PLANNING/ZONING BOARD
Minutes of Work Session/Regular Meeting of December 9, 2014

Members Present:
Sam Beddia 
Sharon Cooper 

David Ellenberg 
James Fleischmann 
Neil Hensel 




David Knoche


James Lutz

Thomas McCullough 

Michele Petrucci
Brian Reynolds 




Susan Rhoads
Members Absent:
Beth Tipping
Chairman Hensel called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance.  After a roll call of members, Chairman Hensel recited the Open Public Meetings Act Statement. 
The Board first considered the Minutes of the November 24, 2014 meeting.  After minor modifications were requested, a motion was made to approve the Minutes, as amended, by Mr. Ellenberg, seconded by Dr. Reynolds, with all eligible members voting in the affirmative.

The Board then considered Resolution PZ#13-10(A), the application of Dilbet, Inc., for amended preliminary and final site plan approval with waivers to install a retractable awning on the second floor deck at the resort hotel located at 105 80th Street, Avalon, New Jersey.  Minor amendments were requested to the Resolution.  A motion was made to approve the Resolution, as amended, by Ms. Rhoads, seconded by Mr. Lutz, with all eligible members voting in the affirmative.

The Board then considered Resolution PZ#14-05, the application of Marlon and Lisa Keller, for minor subdivision approval together with variances to realign lot lines at 413 Ocean Drive, Avalon, New Jersey.  That application was denied.  A motion was made to approve the Resolution by Mr. Knoche, seconded by Dr. Reynolds, with all eligible members voting in the affirmative.

The Board then considered Special Resolution PZ#14-H, the schedule of Planning/Zoning Board meetings for 2015.  A motion was made to accept the Resolution by Mr. McCullough, seconded by Ms. Petrucci, with all members voting in the affirmative. 

The Board then considered Special Resolution PZ#14-I, a Resolution appointing Michael F. Sullivan, the Board’s professional planner with regard to plan endorsement and affordable housing.  A motion was made to approve by Ms. Rhoads, seconded by Mr. Fleischmann, with all members voting in the affirmative.

Chairman Hensel then led the Board in a discussion of possible amendments to Chapters 26 and 27 in a response to correspondence from Paul E. Short, Sr., Code Enforcement Official, dated November 3, 2014.  Mr. Short had expressed concerns regarding difficulties related to contractors dewatering properties during the construction of pools.  Joe Maffei, Board Engineer, and Dean Marcolongo, Board Solicitor, presented the Board with proposed language changes.  Chairman Hensel requested that the Board review these changes and transmit any comments to Mr. Marcolongo.  Chairman Hensel also expressed concerns regarding property owners discharging pool water into either the bay or the sanitary sewer system at the end of each season.  Chairman Hensel asked the Board for new ideas to enforce our local ordinance and protect the environment.  

Chairman Hensel also led the Board in a discussion regarding changes to Chapter 27 proposed by Jennifer Dowe.  Ms. Dowe advised that the proposed changes are made so that Chapter 27 is consistent with Chapter 19.  Chairman Hensel requested that Solicitor Marcolongo present the Board with a draft Resolution and draft language on all of these matters at the January, 2015 meeting.

Chairman Hensel commended Michele Petrucci on her outstanding work with the Avalon Green Team.  The Green Team’s work will continue to put Avalon in the forefront in obtaining state and federal grants for alternate energy initiatives.  Chairman Hensel believes that it is important that the public become aware of the need to strive toward private alternate energy programs and he believes that solar panels are the best option at this time.  The public should also be encouraged to bring new ideas to the Green Team for future consideration such as replacement of street lights with more energy efficient lights and projects similar to the irrigation on the Dune Drive islands.   
Councilman Ellenberg advised the Board and public that FEMA would be releasing its new county maps on December 12, 2014 at a meeting to be held at the Cape May Convention Hall between 4:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m.  He was pleased to report that the only portion of Avalon currently designated in a “V” Zone is a portion of the Avalon Anchorage property.  There is still time for the public to weigh in on these maps with the possibility of changes to same by FEMA.  

Board Member Michele Petrucci commented that she has received numerous complaints from members of the public regarding lighting on residential buildings.  The lighting problems stem from motion detectors and standard lighting which is causing lighting pollution to adjacent properties.  She asked if Avalon regulates residential lighting.  Currently the zoning ordinance does not regulate residential lighting.

Chairman Hensel opened the meeting to the public, however, no member of the public spoke at this time.

Chairman Hensel stated that the Borough continues to address concerns raised by members of the public regarding the clear cutting of trees on certain residential properties during demolition and reconstruction.  He noted that the Borough is holding a meeting every Thursday to address these difficulties.  The Borough is considering changes to the ordinances to address these concerns including the possibility of relocating landscaping regulations into its own chapter.  The wording of the Landscaping Ordinance and its enforceability is critical and these amendments will be addressed over the next several meetings.

A motion was made to adjourn at 8:04 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,







/s/Dean R. Marcolongo







Dean R. Marcolongo, Esquire
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